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**Next General Meeting is 
Thursday, June 15, 2017 at the 
Bel-Air Banquet Hall, 7:30 - 
9:00pm. Come EARLY & enjoy 
the buffet starting at 6pm! If you 
would prefer a salad, call Holly 
or Shelly at 402-333-5505 
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Car Show Weekend – Peers All Corvette Show 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Photos by Sandy Swift 

For more photos go to www.cccmemories.com  

http://www.cccmemories.com/
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Car Show Weekend – Veteran’s Airport 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Photos by Pete Fagan 



4 
    

Racing Scene 

“Racers…..start your engines!”  A new group of drivers is ready and 

raring to go after attending Don Angeroth’s driving school.  The 

feedback was excellent, and drivers are ready to roll. Another part of 

this year’s school was the Corner Worker training. Thanks to Gene Gau 

and Don for their instruction, and thanks to all of the new corner 

workers who are helping the drivers. In the past, many drivers would 

have to also work as corner workers, making a very hectic schedule. If 

you are interested in helping, please see Don or Gene. 

   

Are you ready for the fast track?  The lead car on this controlled lap is none other than VP Ray Kennedy. 

He took his car to the fast track at Iowa Speedway for high speed thrills. Here are a few shots. 

  

 

Drivers School Graduates New Corner Workers 
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WHERE HAVE YOU BEEN? 
Tales of members of Cornhusker Corvette Club about any of your travels –  

Veterans Honor Flight 
By Bill Cashell 

Patriotic Productions is a non-profit  501C3 organization, founded by Bill & Evonne Williams of Omaha, 

who have a desire to honor the United States military and share that opportunity with others who wish 

to do the same.  Patriotic Productions organized and raised funds that have taken 1,500 Nebraska World 

War II Veterans to see their World War II Memorial in Washington D.C. in 2008-09.  In October, 2013, 

135 Korea War Veterans enjoyed an Honor Flight to Washington D.C. and in March, 2014, 462 Korea 

War Veterans were flown by private charter jets on their Honor Flight.  On June 6, 2016, 502 Vietnam 

Veterans from 180 Nebraska communities were flown to Washington D.C. for a trip that included a 

ceremony at the Vietnam Wall. This year’s “THE FINAL MISSION” on May 1st, took 653 Vietnam Veterans 

on four planes to Washington D.C. for the day. Thousands attended the Welcome Home that evening at 

the Lincoln Airport. It was the largest group of Vietnam Veterans from one state to ever visit the 

Vietnam Veterans Memorial Wall. 

The event started Sunday, April 30 with several activities scheduled at the LaVista Convention Center. 

For the second year in a row, CCC was invited to display patriotic Corvettes at the entrance of the 

Convention Center.   

 

Two CCC members, John Beaver and Bill Cashell were 

included in this year’s group of Veterans. They 

attended the pre-flight dinner with wives Nancy and 

Kathy, which was hosted by Patriotic Productions. 

The evening included speakers Bill & Evonne Williams, 

Governor Pete Rickets, along with the director of the 

Vietnam Wall Memorial, a second generation victim of 

Agent Orange toxic poisoning and a Bob Hope 

impersonator.  
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The evening ended with a solemn note, showing the names of all Nebraskans who died in Vietnam.  

  

The next morning, buses were loaded at 2:00am for the flight to Washington. With rain and 37 degree 

temperatures, it hardly seemed like May Day. It turned out to be a great day to be in Washington with 

sunshine and 83 degrees there. 

 

We were welcomed to Reagan Airport by hundreds of greeters. This was totally unexpected and very 

gratifying. The first stop was the Lincoln Memorial for group pictures.  After that, it was a short walk to 

the Vietnam Wall. 
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The Vietnam Wall is 

different than all of the 

other war monuments. 

Every person who died in 

the conflict is listed on the 

wall. It is very personal. 

Most people our age know 

someone who is enshrined 

on the wall. When you 

actually see the name and 

touch the wall, you feel a 

connection to the spirit of 

that person.  

 

Many people trace the names of people on special 

paper that is available there. In an eerie twist of 

coincidence, John was asked by a friend to trace the 

name of Don Buckles, who was my high school friend 

and classmate.  

 

 

Our visit to Arrington Cemetery was almost spiritual. We were able to watch the changing of the guard 

at the Tomb of The Unknown Soldier. It was a ceremonial change in quiet solitude as over 100 of us 

watched in awe. I say “in awe” because this happens exactly the same way in the middle of the winter at 

midnight when no one is watching.  

The Tomb of the Unknown Soldier is guarded 24 hours a day, 365 days a year, and in any weather by 

Tomb Guard sentinels. Being a sentinel there is a great honor and they go through a rigid selection 

process. If you want to know more, CLICK HERE.  

 

http://www.arlingtoncemetery.mil/Explore/Changing-of-the-Guard
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As we were leaving, we had to stop our 

bus to allow a funeral procession to 

pass. This was a rare occasion of a 

horse-drawn procession, which we 

were told is reserved for high ranking 

military personal. 

 

 

 

From there, we visited the WWII, Korean and Iwa Jima Monuments. It was inspiring to realize that we 

part of something so much bigger.  

The highlight of the entire trip was the welcome home. The sight of 7,000+ people at the Lincoln Airport 

was overwhelming. We didn’t want it to end. If we could, we would have shaken hands with every 

person there. It was a feeling we couldn’t put into words.  
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CCC Events         Other Area Events   Competition Events WR 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UUUpppcccooommmiiinnnggg   SSSoooccciiiaaalllsss   &&&   EEEvvveeennntttsss   
SSSeeeeee   CCCCCCCCC   WWWeeebbbsssiiittteee   fffooorrr   DDDeeetttaaaiii lllsss   ooofff    CCCCCCCCC   EEEvvveeennntttsss   

 

Tuesday Nites – Car Show at 

Smitty’s - 7610 Dodge 

Friday Nites – Car Show at Don & 

Millie’s – 144th Harrison  

4th Friday – Cruz Nite at We’ll 

Smoke U BBQ - Gretna 

 

June  
Jun 11 Springfield Days Car Show  

 

July  
Jul 15 Fremont Days Car Show 

Jul 16 H&H Chevy Car Show 

Jul 23 Ashland Stir-Up Days 

Jul 30 Gretna Days Car Show 

 

  

 

June  

Jun 15 General Meeting 

Jun 28 Meet & Greet Cascio’s 

(date changed from June 27) 

 

July  
Jul 12-13 Hot Summer Nights – 
Sioux Falls, SD  

Jul 20 General Meeting 

Jul 28 Stein Nite at the German 
American Hall 

July 29 Gretna Parade 

July 29 Nite at the Ball Park 

July 31-Aug 4 - Rocky Mt Road 
Trip 

 

August 

Aug 17 General Meeting 

Aug 19 “tentative” Greg Young 

Car Show 

Aug 20 Church of the Master Car 

Show 

Aug 21-25 – NCCC Convention 

 

 

 

 

June  
Jun 17-18 Autocross – MAC 
Council Bluffs 

Jun 24-25 Autocross – Chariton IA 
 

July  
Jul 8-9 Autocross – Lincoln NE  

Jul 22-23 Autocross – Hawkeye 
Downs, IA 

 

August 
 

Please go to our website, www.CornhuskerCorvette.Club and click on the calendar tab to see the calendar of events.  You can 
select the “info” link to get more details, flyers & registration forms.  

Did you know?  Our General Meetings are held at the Bel Air Banquet Room every month.  There is no charge for the use of the room, but 
we are required to purchase a minimum amount of dinners.  So come early (starting at 6pm) and enjoy the buffet.  If you would prefer a 
salad, you can call ahead and request one be made up for you.  The phone number is 402-333-5505 

 

 

http://www.cornhuskercorvette.club/
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Summer Festival Update 

 
 

The Car Show and Dinner planned for Friday was to be hosted by Huber Chevrolet.  They are 

not going to be able to do that now, so Summer Festival Director Gene Gau has been able to 

secure another location.  The Car Show and Dinner will be held on Saturday evening at Regency 

Clubhouse.  Thanks to Gene and Dave Ferguson for finding another location on such short 

notice.  Dinner and drinks will be free to members. 
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CORNHUSKER CORVETTE CLUB 
Officer Job Descriptions & Operating Rules of Procedures 

The revised 2017 CCC Officer Job Descriptions and Operating Rules of Procedures are available on the 

CCC Website.  All updates are shown in red and you can review them by going to the Club Information 

tab and click on the Documents tab.  http://cornhuskercorvette.club/club-information 

If you are interested in running for an office, please take a look at the job descriptions. Elections are only 

5 months away and we need people who want to support the club. And, the pay is great as well!  

 

The World of PR According to Ray 

By Ray Zimmerman - Public Relations Director                               

As we approach the end of Spring, dusting off our Corvettes and preparing for the summer season 

ahead of us, I realize what our club has meant to Nancy and I over the years we have been members. 

We have met some wonderful people who have been so gracious in welcoming us into this amazing 

Corvette family. We have been having so much fun with all the activities and cruises that are planed 

each month, we seldom have time for anything else. I personally have never been involved with an 

organization with so much energy.  

Moving forward to 2017 as the elected Public Relations Director, it has been a real treat meeting all of 

the contributors involved with the club and working with them in getting to know our club members and 

the services they offer. Our “meet and greets” at our contributor’s restaurants seem to very popular 

with the club and the fine restaurants we visit. Most cannot believe the support from our club, as we 

can have from 30 to 50 people attending.  Several of our most popular contributing restaurants like 

Smitty's Garage now want our club to do a car show, which we will be planning.  Moving forward, I must 

remind myself that life is a great thing – especially when you have such great friends along for the ride. 

 

 

Ray Zimmerman 

Public Relations Director 

http://cornhuskercorvette.club/club-information
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Member Spotlight:  JB Benedict – Points Chairman 

I CAN’T REMEMBER 

When Bill asked me to submit a bio for the newsletter I laughed and told him when you get my age you 

are lucky to remember your name let alone what you have been doing for the past xx years.  He smiled 

and said he also suffered from the same problem of the aged; CRS.  I told him I would figure something 

out and get back to him soon.  Don’t know if anybody will be interested in it but I would try. 

Growing up in Ohio in the 50s and 60s was quite different than what 

the kids do today.  I went to school from 8:00 to 4:00 five days a 

week from Labor Day till Memorial Day.  I was what you might call a 

jock in junior and senior high school playing about 4 sports.  Not 

really good at any of them but it was something to do and fun.  I 

worked my way through High School and bought my first car, a 53 

Chevy, when I was 15.  I was what you would call an average student, 

mostly B grades with a couple As in things I liked.  When it came time 

to graduate I decided my best bet was to go into the military and 

since I was draft eligible and didn’t care much for the Army, I enlisted in the Air Force in 1960. 

Going into the Air Force was one of the best decisions I have made in my life.  They tested me to find out 

what my aptitudes and abilities were and started me out on a wonderful journey that lasted 20 years 

and I still recommend the military life to those that can adapt to it.  After basic training, I was off to 

Weather School in Illinois where my enlisted training began.  I spent the first 10 years as a Weather 

Observer/Forecaster in numerous places around the world.  Oklahoma, numerous islands in the South 

Pacific, countless Titan missile bases in the west and southwest and 3 years in SE Asia.  When I returned 

to the US in 1969 I got stationed at Offutt AFB in Bellevue NE.   

Once I arrived at Offutt I began a new phase of weather training, as all the observing and forecasting 

positions were being converted over to computer positions.  My new duty title was Weather Computer 

programmer observer/forecaster.  I spent the next 12 years at Offutt (once you get Offutt, you can’t get 

off it) and retired with 20 years’ service in 1980. 

Upon retirement, I went to work for Sperry Univac and continued working in the computer related 

weather field, took some advanced training classes and earned an associate degree in computer 

technology.  I spent another 13 years with a software company in Bellevue working mostly in Quality 

Assurance in their software and documentation division.  After about 40 years of wearing uniforms and 

suits and 40 and 50-hour work weeks I decided to retire that life in 2000.   

Some other interesting things happened in the preceding years that are related to my story.  In 1973, I 

bought my first Corvette, a White 74 T top which I drove every day for 17 years.  Had studded snow tires 

for winter and never had a problem getting back and forth to work on the base.  Since then I have 

owned a red 1990 Convertible, a White 1992 Coupe, a Black 1994 Convertible and a Silver 1996 Coupe.  
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We still have the 94 Black convertible which has just over 50K miles and still looks nice and is fun to 

drive. 

You might have noticed that I just said “We” while talking about the Black Convertible.  During that last 

time frame I met a wonderful controlling feature in my life my wife Trudy.  We met while both in the Air 

Force in the early 70s, got married in 1977 and it has been a great 40 years.  A few bumps in the road 

from time to time but like riding a bike, once you learn you never forget, you just get back on and pedal 

harder.   

Trudy has recently found her place in life is to rescue Puppy Mill/abused dogs and give them the life 

they have been denied.  She rescues abandoned dogs from shelters, and from puppy mills where they 

have been forced to live in horrible conditions just to provide the cute little puppies you see in the pet 

stores.  If you adopt a dog from a shelter and don’t shop in the pet stores, hopefully in time it will put 

the puppy mills out of business as they will have no place to sell their puppies.  Trudy says thank you 

very much for all your support and keep up the good fight, “Adopt Don’t Shop”.  I will get off my soap 

box and come back down to earth.   

In 1992, we joined CCC and have enjoyed 25 years of activities with all the CCC family we have met over 

the years.  We both competed in the racing activities in the early years of our membership but once 

Trudy started to outperform me from time to time I decided I could help the club more by working the 

activities and give those that do compete more time with their activities.  Trudy has moved on to her 

activities with the dogs and we support each other’s decisions. 

I got talked into running for a CCC office in 1995 and was honored to serve as VP in 1995.  While in the 

VP office I converted the CCC Activities Points program from pencil and graph paper to Lotus 1,2,3 to its 

current automated process in Microsoft Excel.  I also split the Points activity from the duties of the VP 

and am still running the Points Chairman appointment now.  I enjoy doing the CCC Activity Points since I 

am what you might call the Father of the current process.  I would like to at least have somebody to 

serve as a backup in case I can’t perform my duties and perhaps teach a future candidate the ropes to 

become the Points Chairman and perhaps even have the VP resume the activities of Points Chairman. 

Well I think I have rambled on and on and on long enough.  As I stated in the beginning when I started 

this I have CRS and from time to time I forget what I am talking about so if you couldn’t follow my train 

of thought, join the club. I was lost when I started. 

 

Thanks, and “Save the Wave” 

JB 
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Parliamentarian 

 

Kathy Brisbois ~ Parliamentarian 

West Region ~ Cornhuskers Corvette 
Club 

Spouse: Gary 

Kids: Eric, Todd and Devin 

Grandkids: Jesse, Nikolas, Maddie, Jazlyn, Taylor and 
Ashlyn 

Corvettes: 1988, 1998 and 2012 Grand Sport 

Favorite Vette Fun: Any activity with Corvettes and 
their owners.  

Kathy says: Treat everyone with kindness. Every 
person brings a special and unique gift to the world. 

 

 

HI!  I’m Kathy Brisbois, the recently elected Parliamentarian for NCCC. 

Just what do you do?  I have heard that question a lot recently.  In NCCC, the Parliamentarian acts in an 

advisory capacity to the president regarding the proper conduct of any meeting.  The Parliamentarian 

also serves on the Regional Executive (RE) Committee.  This involves setting the committee meeting 

agendas, and ensuring minutes of the meeting are sent to the secretary for distribution to all governors.  

The Parliamentarian also reviews and researches Robert’s Rules of Order concerning parliamentary 

procedure when needed.  The RE’s are elected by the governors in their region. 

The RE committee is responsible for the review of the By-laws as well as research and respond to any 

inquiries regarding the By-laws or the Standing Rules.  As a committee, they are responsible for updating 

the By-laws.  The Chairman is responsible for getting a copy of the current By-laws for the rulebook.  

The newsletter contest is judged by a panel of RE’s.  This panel submits their tally of all the newsletters 

to the Parliamentarian and she presents the awards to the top clubs at convention each year. 

RE’s also carry proxies for all governors from their region that are not able to attend the board of 

governors’ meeting.  Any issues coming on the floor at the meeting are voted on by the governors 

present and the proxies held by the RE’s.  Many of these issues are discussed at the Friday night meeting 

of the RE committee. 

mailto:parliamentarian@corvettesnccc.org


15 
    

 

  

FFoorr  SSaallee  
1969 Corvette Coupe 

This car is owned by Dan Fehn, a relative of Chris Tooker. 

The car is in Ohio. Give Dan a call for more information and 

price if you are interested – (614) 377-1395.  

   

 

 

 

 

 

Stereo radio & 12 disk-ed CD changer for a C-5 Corvette, everything works.  Upgraded mine to a new 

system so no longer need it. If interested call Ray Zimmerman (402) 306-7485. 

 

Exhaust system...Mid America Thunder mufflers and over axle pipes.  Used, but excellent condition.  

Fits LS 3 engines and C6 Grand Sport.  Great sound when accelerating.  $400 

Contact:  Marvin Dawes (Archway Corvette Club)   Cell: 308-233-0779  Home: 308-234-2009 

 

For all of the latest For Sale items, go to the Cornhusker Corvette Club website, select the Club 

Information tab and click on For Sale. http://cornhuskercorvette.club/club-information     

  

http://cornhuskercorvette.club/club-information
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MEMBER NEWS 

 

Our good wishes for a quick and full recovery go out to all these members - 

 

Craig Olson is currently at Lakeside Hospital after becoming ill at the Peers Auto Show last Saturday.  

He may be there for several more days if you want to call or visit.  You can also send cards to him at 

17505 O St, Omaha, NE  68135-3442. 

Perry Dawes broke his wrist while cleaning his car for the Peers Car Show and the worst news 

is.....he's not able to drive his corvette until it heals! Now Perry is trying to convince Linda that they 

need a new Corvette with an automatic.  Pretty clever Perry! 

Linda Hughbanks is home recuperating after back surgery last month.  You can call or send cards to 

her at 9918 Harney Pkwy South, Omaha, NE 68118 

Jayne Sainz is back at her home (202 Pawnee Circle, Ashland, NE 68003) after back surgery in April and 

an extended stay with her brother in Crete, NE 

 

 

 

Help Support Hearts United for Animals 
If you have any Puppy Mill newspapers saved up please bring them to the 
meeting on Thursday night and JB Benedict will pick them up. Just leave 
them outside the door at the meeting hall.  

http://www.hua.org/                  

http://www.hua.org/
http://www.hua.org/
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MMMeeessssssaaagggeee   fffrrrooommm   ttthhheee   PPPrrreeesssiiidddeeennnttt   

 

      Kevin Reit 

Our social committee 

continues to do an 

outstanding job of offering 

every kind of get together 

you can think of. From car 

shows, to parades, to 

cruises, they all seem to either start or end and 

sometimes both, at a restaurant. This gives us a 

great opportunity to get to know one another. 

We talk about our cars, our travels and about 

anything else that comes up. I have enjoyed 

some great laughs on many of these occasions.  

I have been given the opportunity to get to 

know some great people. I have seen their 

generosity, compassion and fun loving spirit. 

Some Cornhusker Corvette Club members are 

only able to attend the meal and the 

conversation. Whatever your schedule allows, 

we enjoy the time together.  

The restaurants we go to provide us with a 

space where we can sit together and they also 

offer some great food. Jayne and I enjoy the 

club members and the food. But I was 

remarking to Jayne that I may have to change 

shirt sizes to XXXXXXXXL. American Tent and 

Awning may have to become my tailor. But she 

says she has some projects around the house 

that will help me work off some of the extra 

pounds.  

This summer will have a lot of socials in store. 

There will be many occasions to share a story 

and a meal. Everyone is invited to join in. Even if 

you gain a few pounds, just think of all the fun 

we can have. Look forward to talking with you 

sometime this summer! 

Your President – Kevin 

MMMeeessssssaaagggeee   fffrrrooommm   ttthhheee   SSSoooccciiiaaalll   DDDiiirrreeeccctttooorrrsss   

   Bob Edmundson & Kathy Cashell 

       

May was another mixed bag of weather for 

events; however, the Vettes for Vets Car Show 

May 6th was a great day to celebrate with Ron 

Hernandez on the ribbon cutting of his new 

storage facility for Moving Vets Forward.  A 

Meet & Greet at the Surfside Club on May 23rd 

was also very well attended and we had a great 

time despite a cooler and slightly rainy day!  

We'll try to plan another one there on a sunny 

day so we can eat outside & watch the boaters! 

Our first social trip for 2017 is June 10th; we're 

heading to Seward, NE to see the Nebr Nat'l 

Guard Museum and Bottle Rocket Brewery 

close by.  We'll then head to one of our club 

favorites - Chances 'R' in York, NE for a prime rib 

buffet. A Meet & Greet at Cascio's, one of our 

long time contributors, will be on June 28th. 

Next month we have a busy day July 29th with 

the Gretna parade in the morning and the 

Stormchasers game that night.  We have a 

limited number of tickets ($10 ea) for the game 

and if you've already signed up, we do need 

those paid for by the June 15th general 

meeting.  If you haven't signed up and would 

like to attend, please let us know ASAP so we 

can see if more tickets are available.  

For add'l details and updates on these socials 

and other club events check out the "Events 

Calendar" on our CCC website 

(www.cornhuskercorvette.club) as well as the 

"What's New" section just below the calendar 

for ALL updates.  Kathy & Bob 
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   MMMeeessssssaaagggeee   fffrrrooommm   ttthhheee   WWWeeebbbmmmaaasssttteeerrr   

 

Bill Cashell   

I can’t believe it is already 

June and I am half way 

through my 3rd year as 

newsletter editor. Did I 

mention that it will be my 

last year as editor? We are only about 4 months 

away from nominations for next year’s Board of 

Directors. I encourage everyone consider either 

volunteering for a position or offering to help. 

Jan Richardson has been helping Chris Tooker 

with Membership duties. You don’t have to be 

on the BOD to help out. It makes the work so 

much easier. 

One of the things I have been doing as 

Webmaster is shifting more information about 

upcomming events from the newsletter to the 

web. This allows us to update things as they 

change instead of monthly in the newsletter. 

To see the latest information as soon as it is 

available, please go to the News and Events tab. 

We will update the calendar and post messages 

under “What’s New”. 

I will be putting more documents on the 

website this month on the Club Information tab. 

Any other club information that does not 

change will be posted here. 

 

 

 

      

Bill 

 

Did You Know? 

There actually was a 1983 Corvette! 

  

You never see any listings for used 1983 Corvettes 

because there was no 1983 Corvette. At least, not as 

a production model. 

Chevrolet skipped the 1983 model because 

development of the C4 took longer than expected, 

and they chose to introduce it for the brand new 

1984 release. Although they built 44 prototypes in 

1983, only one of them survived. The remaining 

1983 prototype Corvette was displayed at the 

National Corvette Museum in Bowling, Green, KY. 

Want to keep up on all that is happening? 

Join the Cornhusker Corvette Club  Facebook group at 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/277317562309843/ 

New updates are posted there first, and it will send a 

message to your email.  That way, you always know 

what is going on. 

If you are not on Facebook, it is free to join and easy 

to get started.  The CCC Facebook group is a closed 

group for CCC members. Just request to be added and 

you will get all of the updates. 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/277317562309843/
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GGGeeennneeerrraaalll   MMMeeeeeetttiiinnnggg   MMMiiinnnuuuttteeesss   

MMMaaayyy   111888,,,   222000111777   

BBBeeelll---AAAiiirrr   BBBaaannnqqquuueeettt   RRRoooooommm   
 

 

 

Carolyn Horst, 

Secretary 

 
Jon Brown, Sergeant at 
Arms, informed 

everyone that the meeting would be starting 
shortly and to turn off their cell phones. 

The meeting began with the Club reciting the 
Pledge of Allegiance. 

Kevin Reit, President, presided over the 
meeting. He thanked everyone for the door 
prizes members had brought. He also reminded 
everyone that we are collecting non-perishable 
food items for the Stevens Center (Kathy and 
Jerry Koraleski) and toiletries for the homeless 
shelter (Kathy Brisbois.) 

Kevin introduced Regional and National NCCC 
leaders who are members of our club: Gary 
Brisbois, RCD; and Kathy Brisbois, 
Parliamentarian. 

Carolyn Horst, Secretary, asked for a motion to 
approve the minutes from last month’s 
meeting. Kathy Gau made a motion to approve 
and Jayne Reit seconded the motion. 

Jayne Sainz thanked everyone from our Club for 
their cards, flowers, visits, gifts, phone calls and 
support on her recent hospitalization. 

Gene Gau, Summer Festival Chairman, thanked 
Jerry Koraleski, Dave Franc, Craig Pandil, Ron 
Hernandez and Ray Kennedy for their 
participation (along with Gene) at the Old Car 
Council in Lincoln on March 3rd where our club 
earned $820.00. Gene introduced Jeff Bailey 
from Huber Chevrolet who will be taking John 
Schomburg’s position as their representative to 
our club. Huber is donating $5,000 to our Club. 
Gene announced there are some changes being 
made to Summer Festival. Following is the 

schedule: Saturday – Low Speed racing in 
morning with dinner at Regency Parkway 
Pavilion that evening; Sunday – High Speed 
racing; Monday – Drag racing in morning with 
Rallye beginning about 2:00 and dinner that 
evening at Quaker Steak and Lube in Council 
Bluffs. The total cost for all events is a total of 
$147.00. Details will be listed on the flyer on 
our Website. Kevin Reit explained to new 
members what Summer Festival is to our club. 

Ray Zimmerman, Public Relations, informed us 
that the second Smitty’s Garage on 76th and 
Dodge is now a contributor in addition to their 
location near Oakview Mall. 

Ron Hernandez and Perry Dawes, Members at 
Large, had no report. 

Chris Tooker, Membership Director, reminded 
us what membership is all about. We help each 
other when there is illness or need someone to 
step in and take over duties when we cannot 
complete them. New members, Mike and Julie 
Ury were welcomed to our club. Perry Dawes 
introduced his and Linda’s guests, John and 
Kathy Thompson, who are visiting our club. 
Chris has prepared an updated Roster for those 
who are interested. 

Bill Cashell, Webmaster and Newsletter Editor, 
encouraged members to write articles about 
where they have been for the Newsletter. 
Birthdays are back in the Newsletter. 

Ray Kennedy, Vice President, did not have a 
report. 

Tom Horeis, Treasurer, was absent. 

Jerry Koraleski, Governor, complimented those 
members who have been working on the 
Membership List, and he now has very few 
members who do not have Email addresses for 
whom he prints and mails the Newsletter. 

Social Director, Kathy Cashell, asked Ron 
Hernandez to speak about his Open House at 
the Moving Veterans Forward facility on May 
6th; Ron thanked everyone for their 
participation. Ron told us about a fund raiser for 
Moving Veterans Forward at the Egg and I 
Restaurant in Papillion (84th and Highway 370); 
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the restaurant will donate 20% of total sales to 
his organization, and encouraged our members 
to come out from 3:00 to 6:00 p.m. on 
Saturday, May 27. Kathy Cashell encouraged 
members to look on the Web Site at the 
Calendar for information on Social Events. 
Following is a brief overview of upcoming 
events for the next couple months: 

Sunday, May 21 - Organ Recital at the Home of 
Bob Markworth for a limited number of people. 

Tuesday, May 23 – Meet and Greet at Surfside 
Club 

Sunday, June 4 – Veterans Appreciation Day at 
the North Omaha Airport. More information 
will be coming on the Calendar. 

Saturday, June 10 - Road Trip to Seward, 
Nebraska to tour the National Guard Museum 
and then on to York, Nebraska for a prime rib 
dinner 

Tuesday, June 27 – Meet and Greet at Cascios 
Restaurant  

Wednesday, July 12 – Hot Summer Nights in 
Sioux Falls, South Dakota with dinner that 
evening at Minerva’s Restaurant. 

Saturday, July 29 – Storm Chasers game at 
Werner Park (have limited tickets for game). 

Saturday, July 29 – Gretna Parade 

Monday, July 31 to August 4 – Colorado Trip 
“Roads Less Traveled” hosted by Bob and 
Barbara Redmond. 

Don Angeroth, Competition Director, went over 
racing dates and one sanctioned auto show: 

May 20-21 racing at Southeast Community 
College; June 3 Auto Show at Peers Auto; June 
10-11 racing in Kansas City; June 17-18 MAC 
Center in Council Bluffs; and June 24-25 at 
Sheridan, IA. Racing Events are posted on the 
Web Site Calendar. 

Don Peers encouraged us to attend the Car 
Show at his facility, Peers Auto Body, on 
Saturday, June 3 – proceeds to Soap Box Derby. 

J. B. Benedict, Points Chairman, told us the 
NCCC points are just starting to be posted, so he 
does not 

standings as of yet. He also thanked everyone 
for bringing in newspapers for the HUA puppy 
shelter. 

Old Business – 

1. The Duntov Award application was submitted 
by Jerry Koraleski and Gene Gau at the 
Governors’ Meeting in St. Louis on May 6. We 
will know if we won this award at the National 
Convention in Bowling Green. 

2. Also, Gene Gau and Jerry Koraleski presented 
the CCC club check for $3,000 to St. Judes at the 
meeting in St. Louis on May 6. 

3. A West Region Banquet award was presented 
to Dave Ferguson who was not able to attend 
the West Region banquet. Dave also received a 
Bob Award (award for comical events during 
the year) for best job of creating a need for a 
new cell phone. 

Kevin announced that Midwest Early Corvette 
Club will be having their 41st annual Spring 
Fling on Sunday, June 4 at the Harris County Fair 
Grounds in Missouri Valley, Iowa. On June 10th, 
they are having their 10th annual Get Away to 
the West Car Show at the Washington County 
Court House in Blair, Nebraska. These are both 
NCCC sanctioned events. 

Kevin thanked the women who prepared the 
meal for our meeting. 

Jayne Reit read the names of the people who 
have birthdays in May. The winner of the 
birthday drawing was Carolyn Reade. 

Kevin told our club that the Board has been 
discussing a mentorship program for anyone 
who is interested in taking a position in our club 
this coming year. 

The 50-50 prize was $104.00 won by Jon Brown. 

New Business – None 

Ray Zimmerman made a motion to adjourn and 
Jerry Koraleski seconded the motion. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Carolyn A. Horst 

Secretary 
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50/50 Winner Jon Brown 

Richardson 

Birthday Winner Carolyn Reade 

 
 

 

 New Members -  Mike and Julie Ury 
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www.executiveautoshippers.com 

http://www.gychevy.com 

 

http://www.beardmorechevy.com 

 

 
http://www.siddillongm.com  

 

 
www.harchelroadmotors.com    

 

 
www.hubercars.net    

 

 

 

 

 

George Horst, President 

8802 Washington Cir 
Omaha, NE 

402-677-0123 
www.jikohmfg.com 

 

  

 http://www.casciossteakhouse.com 

  

 

Chris Tooker – Financial Advisor 

13321 California St. Suite 200 

Omaha, NE 68154  

(402) 496-5118 

 

       www.fa.ml.com/ctooker  

OUR CONTRIBUTORS - PLEASE SHOW YOUR APPRECIATION 
 

 

 

http://www.executiveautoshippers.com/
http://www.gychevy.com/
http://www.gychevy.com/
http://www.beardmorechevy.com/
http://www.beardmorechevy.com/
http://www.siddillongm.com/
http://www.siddillongm.com/
http://www.harchelroadmotors.com/
http://www.harchelroadmotors.com/
http://www.hubercars.net/
http://www.hubercars.net/
http://www.jikohmfg.com/
http://www.casciossteakhouse.com/
http://www.casciossteakhouse.com/
http://www.fa.ml.com/ctooker
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OUR CONTRIBUTORS 

Please show your appreciation 
 

 Home 

Warranties & Service Agreements 

http://serviceone.com/  

 

 
www.ownersprideclub.com  
 
Auto Trim Design 
www.AutoTrimDesign.net 

 

Bruno’s Auto Works 
www.BrunosAutoworks.com 

 

Breeze Catchers 
www.BreezeCatchers.net 

 
Certified Transmission 
www.CertifiedTransmission.com 

 
Clancy’s Pub 
www.clancysomaha.com 

 

HS Automotive 
http://www.facebook.com/HsAutomo

tiveAndDyno  

 

 
Center Trophy Company 
www.centertrophy.com  

 

Lions Automotive Upholstery  
http://lionsauto.com  
 
  
 
 

 

 

Bar & Grill 

OUR CONTRIBUTORS 

Please show your appreciation 
 
 
Parker’s Smokehouse 
www.ParkersSmokeHouse.com 

 
Peers Auto Works 
www.PeersAutoworks.com 

 

Quaker Steak & Lube, Council 
Bluffs 
http://thelube.com/locations/iowa/co
uncil-bluffs/ 

 

R&G Service Center 
www.RandGServiceCenter.com 

 

Village Inn Twin Creek Bellevue 
http://www.villageinn.com/locations/
110857  

 

Cilantro’s Mexican Bar & Grill 
www.CilantrosOmaha.com 

 

Predator Custom Trailer & Motor 

Coaches   

www.mypredatortrailer.com  

 
Smitty's Garage Burger & Beer 

www.eatatthegarage.com  

 

Wheelin’ n Dealin’ Band 

http://barrykeysbassdrums.wix.com/

wndband     402-659-3587 

 

Lyle’s Tires & Wheels 
www.LylesTire.com 
 

Bar & Grill 

http://serviceone.com/
http://www.ownersprideclub.com/
http://www.autotrimdesign.net/
http://www.brunosautoworks.com/
http://www.breezecatchers.net/
http://www.certifiedtransmission.com/
http://www.clancysomaha.com/
http://www.facebook.com/HsAutomotiveAndDyno
http://www.facebook.com/HsAutomotiveAndDyno
http://www.centertrophy.com/
http://lionsauto.com/
http://www.parkerssmokehouse.com/
http://www.peersautoworks.com/
http://thelube.com/locations/iowa/council-bluffs/
http://thelube.com/locations/iowa/council-bluffs/
http://www.randgservicecenter.com/
http://www.villageinn.com/locations/110857
http://www.villageinn.com/locations/110857
http://www.cilantrosomaha.com/
http://www.mypredatortrailer.com/
http://www.eatatthegarage.com/
http://barrykeysbassdrums.wix.com/wndband
http://barrykeysbassdrums.wix.com/wndband
http://www.lylestire.com/
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2017 Officers 
President  
Kevin Reit, President@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com             

Vice President 
Ray Kennedy, VP@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com  

Secretary  
Carolyn Horst Secretary@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com  

Treasurer 
Tom Horeis, Treasurer@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com 

Competition Director 
Don Angeroth, Competition@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com 

Editor 
Bill Cashell, Editor@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com 

Governor  
Jerry Koraleski, Governor@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com 

Social Directors 
Social Committee, Social@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com 
Kathy Cashell & Bob Edmundson 

Summer Festival  
Gene Gau, SF@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com 

Public Relations 
Ray Zimmerman, PR@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com 

Membership Director 
Chris Tooker, Membership@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com 

Member At Large 
Ron Hernandez, MAL@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com 

Member At Large 
Perry Dawes, MAL@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com 
 

2017 Chairpersons 
Points 
J.B. Benedict, Points@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com 

Sergeant At Arms 
Jon Brown, Sergeant@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com 

Webmaster 
Bill Cashell, Webmaster@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com 

Greeter 
Dave & Jan Richardson, 
Greeter@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com 

 
Please note the NEW email addresses.  You will never 
have to remember a board members email address 
again - just their position!! Our webmaster has it set up 
to auto forward to the email address we have on-line. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

HUSKER NEWS ‘N VIEWS is a monthly 
publication of the Cornhusker Corvette Club, 
expressly for its members. Articles submitted 
for publication MUST be received by the 
editor by the FIRST Thursday of the month.  
The General Membership Meeting is held the 
3rd Thursday of the month at 7:30 pm at the 
Bel Air Banquet Room, 12100 W. Center 
Road.  Join us early for dinner when you can.  
The Board of Directors Meeting is the 1st 
Thursday of the month at 6:30 pm at the CCC 
President’s home.  All members are welcome 
at the Board Meeting.  Correspondence can 
be submitted to  

Editor@CornhuskerCorvetteClub.com 

 

Websites:   

CCC:  www.CornHuskerCorvetteClub.com 

National NCCC: www.CorvettesNCCC.Org 

Regional NCCC: 
www.WestRegionNCCC.Com 

 

“Chevrolet Trademark(s) used with the 
written permission of General Motors.” 

 

Deadline for submission for the newsletter 
is the first Thursday of the Month. 

Please email to  

 

Editor@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:kevin_reit@yahoo.com
mailto:oldsgtmaj@cox.net
mailto:carolyn.horst1313@gmail.com
mailto:tomhoreis@hotmail.com
mailto:dangeroth@cox.net
mailto:bill@cashell.us
mailto:kor-vette@cox.net
mailto:kathy@cashell.us,bunke3@cox.net
mailto:lky_duck@msn.com
mailto:sdzimmerman@cox.net
mailto:christophertooker@gmail.com
mailto:movingvetsforward@yahoo.com
mailto:perrydawes@cox.net
mailto:jb.benedict@cox.net
mailto:Sergeant@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:bill@cashell.us
mailto:Greeter@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:Editor@CornhuskerCorvetteClub.com
http://www.cornhuskercorvetteclub.org/
http://www.corvettesnccc.org/
http://www.westregionnccc.com/
mailto:Editor@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
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The German Chef 
 
OLD FASHIONED REFRIGERATOR DILL PICKLES  
  

  

INGREDIENTS 
  

 2 QUARTS WATER 

 1 QUART WHITE VINEGAR 

 1 CUP PICKLING SALT 

 *MAKES ENOUGH LIQUID FOR SIX 1 QUART JARS 

 CUCUMBERS 

 4-6 CLOVES OF GARLIC CHOPPED ABOUT 2 CLOVES PER JAR 

 1 ONION CHOPPED A SMALL HANDFUL PER JAR 

 FRESH DILL 

 1/8 TABLESPOON OF ALUM OR PICKLE CRISP PER JAR 

 GRAPEVINE LEAF ONE PER JAR 

  

INSTRUCTIONS 
  

 WASH THE CUCUMBERS BEFORE CANNING BY RINSING IN WATER. 

 SANITIZE JARS AND LIDS.  CLEAN JARS WITH HOT WATER AND SOAP. 

 PLACE LIDS IN BOILING WATER AND REMOVE GENTLY WITH TONGS. 

 COMBINE WATER, VINEGAR AND SALT TO A POT AND HEAT TO NEAR  BOILING.  THIS MAKES 
THE BRINE.  HEAT MIXTURE JUST HOT ENOUGH TO PUT FINGER IN, SHOULD NOT BE OVER 187 
DEGREES F. ADD GARLIC, ONIONS, ALUM, FRESH DILL AND ONE GRAPEVINE LEAF 

 INTO A JAR.  PACK CUCUMBERS INTO THE JARS. 

 USE A FUNNEL TO POUR THE LIQUID MIXTURE OVER THE CUCUMBE3RS IN THE JAR.  llll 

 SEAL THE LIDS ON THE JARS AND LET THEM COOL. 

 AFTER THE JARS HAVE COOLED, PLACE IN THE REFRIGERATOR FOR ABOUT TWO MONTHS TO 
PICKLE BEFORE EATING. 

  
 Enjoy!!! 
 
 
 
 



26 
    

 

 

 

   

 

 

You just can‘t make this stuff 

up!   

These sentences actually appeared in 

church bulletins or were announced at 

church services: 

 

The Fasting & Prayer conference includes meals. 

-------------------------- 

Scouts are saving aluminum cans, bottles and other items to be recycled. Proceeds will be used 

to cripple children. 
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-------------------------- 

The sermon this morning: 'Jesus Walks on the Water. 'The sermon tonight: 'Searching for Jesus.' 

-------------------------- 

Ladies, don't forget the rummage sale. It's a chance to get rid of those things not worth keeping 

around the house. Bring your husbands. 

-------------------------- 

Don't let worry kill you off - let the Church help. 

-------------------------- 

Miss Charlene Mason sang 'I will not pass this way again,' giving obvious pleasure to the 

congregation. 

-------------------------- 

For those of you who have children and don't know it, we have a nursery downstairs. 

-------------------------- 

Next Thursday there will be try-outs for the choir. They need all the help they can get. 

-------------------------- 

Irving Benson and Jessie Carter were married on October 24 in the church. So ends a friendship 

that began in their school days. 

-------------------------- 

A bean supper will be held on Tuesday evening in the church hall. Music will follow. 

-------------------------- 

At the evening service tonight, the sermon topic will be 'What Is Hell?' Come early and listen to 

our choir practice. 

-------------------------- 

Eight new choir robes are currently needed due to the addition of several new members and to 

the deterioration of some older ones. 

-------------------------- 

Please place your donation in the envelope along with the deceased person you want 

remembered. 

-------------------------- 
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The church will host an evening of fine dining, super entertainment and gracious hostility. 

-------------------------- 

Pot-luck supper Sunday at 5:00 PM - prayer and medication to follow. 

-------------------------- 

The ladies of the Church have cast off clothing of every kind. They may be seen in the basement 

on Friday afternoon. 

-------------------------- 

This evening at 7 PM there will be a hymn singing in the park across from the Church. Bring a 

blanket and come prepared to sin. 

-------------------------- 

The pastor would appreciate it if the ladies of the Congregation would lend him their electric 

girdles for the pancake breakfast next Sunday. 

-------------------------- 

Low Self Esteem Support Group will meet Thursday at 7 PM . Please use the back door. 

-------------------------- 

The eighth-graders will be presenting Shakespeare's Hamlet in the Church basement Friday at 7 

PM .. The congregation is invited to attend this tragedy. 

-------------------------- 

Weight Watchers will meet at 7 PM at the First Presbyterian Church. Please use large double 

door at the side entrance. 

-------------------------- 

And this one just about sums them all up -- 

 

The Associate Minister unveiled the church's new campaign slogan last Sunday: 

 

'I Upped My Pledge - Up Yours.' 

 

 

 


